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Barbers’ Board Meeting 
Monday, September 9, 2019 
─ 
A meeting of the State Board of Barbers was held on Monday, September 9, 2019 on the 2nd floor conference room at the Department of Labor building located at 500 North Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202. 
Board Member Attendees 
Mr. Phillip Mazza, Chairman, Barber Member (via conference call)
Mr. Andrew Campbell III, ​Barber Member 
Mr. James Dickerson, Barber Member 
Mr. Derick L. Ausby, Sr., Acting Chairman, ​Barber Member 

Dr. Brenda Gould, Consumer Member
Other Attendees 
Ms. Erica Lewis, ​Executive Director 
Mr. Christopher Hawkins, Deputy Director
Mr. Eric London, ​Assistant Attorney General 
Absent  
None
Agenda 
Quorum Announced and Meeting Called to Order—Chair
A quorum was announced and the meeting was called to order at 10:18 AM by Mr. Derrick Ausby, Acting Chair. 
Approval of Agenda 
Mr. Derrick Ausby, Acting Chair, asked for a motion to approve the agenda. Mr. Andrew Campbell made this motion, and it was seconded by Mr. James Dickerson. The agenda was approved. 
Approval of June 10, 2019 Minutes

The Board reviewed the minutes of the June 10, 2019 meeting. Mr. Ausby, Acting Chair, asked for a motion to approve the minutes. Mr. Andrew Campbell made a motion and Mr. James Dickerson seconded, the minutes were approved.
Approval of June 10, 2019 Executive Session Minutes

The Board took a moment to review the executive session minutes of the June 10, 2019 meeting. Mr. Ausby, Acting Chair, asked for a motion to approve the executive session minutes. Dr. Brenda Gould made a motion and Mr. James Dickerson seconded, the minutes were approved.
New Business
Replacing Live Model with Mannequin
Ms. Erica Lewis, Executive Director, advised the Board that in a recent PSI overview, the testing vendor for the Barber Board, candidates have expressed difficulty with finding live models that qualify as subjects for the practical exam. Executive Director Lewis indicated that other states allow their candidates to use mannequins. To follow the same guidelines, Ms. Lewis would give a directive to PSI. Mr. Phillip Mazza, Mr. Dickerson, and Mr. Andrew Campbell are all opposed to the idea of introducing mannequins because they do not believe a candidate could shave a mannequin. Also, Mr. Dickerson expressed his concern for the training, noting that if candidates begin practicing on mannequins, they will not gain the experience of shaving actual client. Executive Director Lewis explained that raters are not looking for accuracy, but the demonstration of the shave. Mr. Mazza requested that stakeholders in the barber industry be contacted before the December meeting for their input about using mannequins for the shaving portion of our examination. This topic was tabled until the next meeting in December.
Curriculum Approval
Mr. Christopher Hawkins, Deputy Director, advised that two schools sought curriculum approval from the Board of Barbers: 1) Aveda Institute Maryland that educates barber stylists and 2) THE TEMPLE: A Paul Mitchell Partner School with both Annapolis and Frederick locations that educates barbers and barber stylists. Both school curriculums were approved and sent to the Maryland Higher Education Commission.
The Maryland Higher Education Commission- Instructional Staff 13B.01.01.10

The Board had been requested to put the issue on the agenda by a member of the public.  The member was not in attendance at the meeting and, after a brief discussion, the Board tabled the issue until the December meeting.
Barber Stylist Bridge Program
Ms. Breona Scott addressed the Board in reference to the Barber Stylist Bridge program. She questioned the length a stylist should hold their license before they are qualified to test for the Barber license. The Board advised that there is no wait period after a licensee obtains their Barber stylist license to obtain their Barber’s license. If the individual decides that they want to get a full barber license, the Barber Stylist should be able to go to school to acquire the remainder of hours required for the Barber license.
BCPS Career Technology Visit

Deputy Director Christopher Hawkins discussed his recent visit to a school fair for Professional Development Day. He discussed the prospect of various high schools offering a barbering program. Executive Director Lewis contacted the Maryland State Department of Education regarding the program and the department is not interested in pursuing the program in Baltimore city or county.
Central Collection Unit
Ms. Lewis advised that if licensees failed to pay their fines that had been agreed to from consent orders, their licenses will be flagged and the fines could be collected by the Central Collection Unit (CCU). Licensees that have outstanding fines will be prohibited from renewing their licenses online and will be prompted to call the Board. The licensee will receive three (3) notices of the outstanding balance from their signed consent order. Ms. Lewis advised that if the licensee fails to pay the fine, the file will potentially be forwarded to CCU.
Old Business

Inspection Report

Ms. Michelle Macer, Licensing Supervisor, noted that there were 8 new applications received in June and 28 inspections conducted. The Board currently has 14 outstanding inspections and 15 inspections have been assigned for the month of September.
Assignment of Complaint Committee
Mr. Derrick Ausby volunteered to represent the Board along with Mr. Andrew Campbell on the Complaint Committee.
Public Comment 
Curtis Johnson

Mr. Johnson requested clarification about the Barber stylist program. The Board advised that he visit the PSI website and download the Candidate Information Bulletin (CIB) for detailed information on what is expected on the exam.

Nate Crittenden
Mr. Crittenden expressed his frustration with students working in Salon Suites and the effect their work is having on the industry.
Adjournment 
There being no further business before the Board, Mr. Ausby asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. James Dickerson made this motion, and it was seconded by Mr. Andrew Campbell seconded. The motion passed, and the meeting was adjourned at 12:05 P.M. 
APPROVED BY: _________________________________________ on December 9, 2019. 
